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CLOSURE OF BUKIT FREEHOLD LAND 
CLUBHOUSE 
The Bukit Freehold Land Clubhouse will cease operations on Monday, 13 July 
2020 to begin the preparatory works for demolition in Q3 2020. 

These are the updates of the facilities in the vicinity: 
Facility Status

Bukit Gym (next to Bukit Swimming Pool) Instead, a Bukit Temporary Gym 
(Located next to golf bag drop-off point) 
will open from Saturday, 11 July 2020 
onwards.

Tennis & Squash Complex Available until further notice

Bukit Swimming Pool Changing Rooms Closed from Monday, 13 July 2020 
onwards

The architecture structure of the 30 plus year old clubhouse has weakened 
and the underground sewerage pipes have been damaged from wear and 
tear, ground movement and tree root intrusion. Just last week, the sewerage 
pipes burst and caused the Bukit Gym and the Changing Rooms to be flooded. 
The damage and foul smell from the sewage make it impractical to continue 
operations. It will be financially prudent to retire the building earlier as the 
repair and restoration costs are high, and to begin the preparatory works for 
demolition.

Thank you for your understanding. 


